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Personnel Changes at the Skills Funding Agency and National Apprenticeship Service
I am writing to you following the announcements last week that both Geoff Russell, Chief Executive of the Skills Funding Agency, and Simon Waugh, Chief Executive of the National Apprenticeship Service, are stepping down from their respective roles. Given the crucial roles both organisations play in the delivery of post-19 provision, this announcement has raised a number of important questions which I would like to raise with you.
The information provided by BIS suggests Geoff Russell informed the Department of his desire to move on last August.  If so, why was the Department not well underway with the process of appointing a successor before his departure was announced? As I’m sure you agree, at a time of change for the sector, not least with the introduction of loans for FE students on the immediate horizon, it is vital that his position is quickly filled.
From the BIS press release, Mr Russell had seemingly already indicated his intention to step down last summer. What role did he and indeed senior SFA officials play in the formulation of Employer Investment Pilots, announced by the Prime Minister last November? Being the body with primary responsibility for post-19 provison, surely the SFA should have played a leading role in the process?
The departure of Mr Waugh also raises a number of questions.  What involvement has he had in the ongoing Government review into the quality and standards of Apprenticeships? Will his departure have any bearing on the review or delay any potential action against those found to be offering substandard provision? 

In light of the programme of savings being implemented at NAS, is the Department considering any revision of the structure of senior positions in order to meet the required efficiency savings from BIS agencies?  What implications are there for ongoing work pressures for regional directors at NAS who are already under pressure from efficiency savings and who will be covering the day to day work of the Chief Executive while a successor is being appointed? What guidelines will the 
Department put in place to ensure any future heads of the NAS remain responsible for both the quality and standard of Apprenticeships?
Given the concerns and uncertainty about future direction and quality control of the NAS, which these simultaneous announcements have inevitably provoked, I would appreciate a response as soon as possible.
Yours,  

Gordon Marsden MP
Shadow Minister for Further Education, Skills and Regional Growth  

